WESTON TURVILLE CE SCHOOL
Uniform Policy
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The children at Weston Turville CE School wear a school uniform —

e Grey trousers, skirt, pinafore or shorts

e Plain white polo shirt

e Navy sweatshirt or cardigan with the school logo.

e Black low heeled shoes

e Grey tights or socks with skirts, shorts and trousers, and white socks with summer dresses.

e White polo shirts with the school logo are worn for trips and special occasions, or any time the
children choose to wear them.

e In warm weather children may wear blue and white summer dresses.

e Sandals, which offer protection to children’s feet (i.e. heel strap, covered toes, low heeled) in black
may be worn.

e These should be appropriate for school wear - not beach/sports or fashion.

In PE children wear —

e Black plimsolls indoors

e Trainers outdoors (these do not need to be a specific colour)

e Black shorts/PE skirts

e Plain white t-shirts or for older children coloured t-shirts appropriate to their house

e Navy/black track suit bottoms or leggings for outdoor wear if necessary

e These should be stored in a traditional style pump-bag which can hang on a cloakroom peg.
All children in Y3, and older children who cannot swim 25m confidently, need a one-piece costume or trunks
(not shorts), a towel and a swimming hat. All jewellery must be removable for swimming.



School Uniform Shop
School uniform can be purchased from the National Schoolwear shop in Aylesbury Friars Square or online at
Tescos. We offer a small selection of second hand uniform for sale in the school.

Lost Property

Please make sure that all clothing worn, or brought to school, is named. There is a Lost Property box in the
dining room, and the contents are regularly shown to the children. Parents are welcome to come and look
for items that their children have lost. Lost Property is disposed of at the end of each term.

Jewellery

Children may wear a watch. Chains, rings, bracelets and other jewellery are not permitted in school. Only
one simple stud earring per ear is allowed. These present a safety hazard and we urge parents to think
carefully about whether children should wear them to school. All jewellery must be removed for PE, Games
and Swimming lessons. It is therefore a good idea to have ears pierced during the longer summer break. The
children must be able to remove all jewellery for themselves as staff cannot be responsible for this task.
Parents should also note that the school cannot accept responsibility for the safekeeping of jewellery.

We do not allow the children to wear make-up, tattoos or nail varnish.

Mufti Days
From time to time we hold “mufti days™ where children may wear non-school uniform clothing. On these

days we would expect the children to wear appropriate clothing and shoes; jewellery is not permitted, but
children may wear face paint and colour their hair.

If you're in doubt about what is or is not school uniform...

Children may not wear jeans, leggings, sportswear, “fashion” items, high heels or trainers (other than for
PE). Parents are welcome to call into the school for advice.

Generally speaking....

If it is not stated in the uniform policy that the children may wear an item,
then it is not permitted.



